
 
 
 

Welcome everyone to the NATTINA Newsletter for 
February! 

NATTINA Recruitment update 
December and January have both been great months for recruitment with 14 recruited in 
December and 11 in January. Congratulations to Newcastle, Aberdeen, Glasgow, Bradford, 

Dundee, Birmingham, Sheffield, Nottingham, Ayrshire and Oxford on your successful 
recruitment of participants but thank you to ALL sites for their continued hard work on the 

NATTINA study.  
 

As of 31st January 2018, we have recruited 417 participants into NATTINA! 

Keep going! 
The recruitment end date has now been extended to 30th April 2018 to allow us to ensure 
we recruit as many participants as possible to make the results of the study as robust as 
possible. There are a number of sites that are close to their recruitment targets, so with 

continued effort are on course to hit those before recruitment closes.  
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Important Info 
SOHO66 Fax Numbers 

We currently have two SOHO66 fax numbers – one for SAE reporting, which has a larger 
distribution list including study sponsor, and one for sites to send confidential participant 
information including consent forms and contact details forms, which only comes to the 
relevant members of staff within NCTU who require this information for monitoring purposes.  
 
Sites are reminded to make sure they are using the correct SOHO66 fax number when faxing 

through participant information to us to ensure that only those necessary have access to 
this information. This is particularly important in light of forthcoming GDPR (General Data 

Protection Regulation) legislation that will come in to force in May 2018. This new 
legislation means that sponsor must report any data breaches and may incur a fine as a 

result of a data breach. 
 

A reminder of the correct numbers to use for NATTINA is included: 
 

Sending confidential participant information: 0191 580 5006 
Sending SAE Reports:     0191 580 1106  
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Screening Logs 
Please remember to keep sending your screening logs to us on a regular monthly basis. 
Please can sites send these to Nicola and Julia for the time being as Amy is currently on 

extended leave (Nicola.goudie@ncl.ac.uk and Julia.phillipson@ncl.ac.uk).  
These provide vital information to us regarding the number of patients seen by teams, and the reasons 

that patients decline involvement, are not eligible, etc. Please remember to redact hospital numbers 
when sending screening logs by email 
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Save the date! 
We are proposing to hold a NATTINA Programme Meeting on Friday 27th April 2018. It 

would be great to have representatives from as many sites as possible so please save this 
date in your diaries. More info to follow! 
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Don’t forget – change in contacts 
Nicola Johnson left Newcastle Clinical Trials Unit at the end of January for pastures new. The 

NATTINA study continues to be managed by Nicola Goudie with the help of our Trial 
Administrator Julia Phillipson  

 
Contacts details are; 

Nicola.goudie@ncl.ac.uk 0191 208 7187 
Julia.phillipson@ncl.ac.uk 0191 208 3825 

 
Please do not hesitate to give us a call or drop us an email if you have any queries  
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